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dicular, instead of horizontal, and the space for inserting the office a
diamond, instead of circular shape.

This design for stamps did not likely go further than the office of the
Provincial Secretary, to whom it was written, as it appears that stamps
must have been ordered before this, as there dces not appear to be time
enough between this date and that when stamps were issued (Sept. 1st,
1851,) to have designs approved of and plates prepared. It is more than
probable that the Hon. Juseph Howe, the Provincial Secretary, who, I am
informed, was in London the winter previous, had designs then submitted
to him and approved of, and ordered the necessary stamps without the
knowledge of the Postmaster-General. At the same time he apparently
had the power to decide on the design of the New Brunswick stamps, as
may be inferred from the following memorandum, or perhaps the stamps of
toth colonies were bought together for the sake of economy. The memo-
randum is dated the 8th of July, 1851, and is copied from the same Letter
Book.

“ MEMO.

“When Mr. Howe made the application for stamps, it was proposed
that after the first supply had arrived, the plates could have been sent out,
a.d gmpressions taken off by engravers in Halifax. As Mr. Saunders,
however, seems to report against the proposition, I would beg to suggest,
for the consideration of the Government, that £10,000 worth of stamps for
Nova Scotia, and a similar amount for New Brunswick, viz:—

3doo. e cheescresiasrensesss£5,000
Bd. i Cereretessaae 2,500
Is. vivvenrenn Cteeeecenerreeaas 2,500

be furnished for immediate use or should this amount be considered too
small, to double the above numbers.

“I would also recommend that 200 Lalf-pound canisters of obliterating
ink be also provided —100 for the use of this Provinee, and 100 for New
Brugswick, and directions for its use.

“(Signed, A. W.)
“W. H., KeaTinG, Esq.
« July 8th, 1851.”

What amount of stamps were ordered could not be found out, nor can
any trace of further orders be found until 1857, when an application letter
was sent to the Provincial Secretary, and which will he copied later on.

It was mentioned in above letter that a proposal was made that the
plates should be sent out and stamps wanted could be printed from here.
This seems to be the opinion among English philatelists, as Mr. W. A. S.
Westoby says in a letter to me of Feb. 6th, 1888, that he was informed by
the makers of the plates, Messrs. Perkins, Bavon & Co., that the plates of
the Nova Scotia and New Brunswick stamp were sent out, here on the
same day, 6th August, 1851.

On receipt of this, I wrote Mr. F. M. Passow, who was chief clerk of the
Nova Scotian Post, Office Department, to enquire whether the plates ever



